
Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board 

March 24, 2017 

Mr. Bijan Rodd 
2321 Rosecrans Avenue, Suite 1285 
El Segundo, California 90245 

~ EDMUND G . B ROWN J A . 

~ GOVERNOR 

~ M ATTH EW R ODRIQU EZ l ............... ~ SECRETARY FOR 
~ ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTIO N 

TERMINATION OF COVERAGE UNDER GENERAL WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS 
- MASTER SUN CLEANERS, 2405 WEST ROSECRANS AVENUE, GARDENA, 
CALIFORNIA (ORDER NO. R4-2002-0030, SERIES NO. 028, Cl-8606, GLOBAL ID NO. 
WDR100000007) 

Dear Mr. Rodd, 

On October 24, 2003, this Regional Water Quality Control Board (Regional Board) informed you 
that the subject discharge is regulated under Regional Board Order No. R4-2002-0030, which 
specifies your Waste Discharge Requirements (WDR). 

Based on groundwater data collected in June 1998, tetrachloroethylene (PCE) was detected at 
concentrations up to 63,000 micrograms per liter (µg/L) . From 2004 to 2016, groundwater 
remediation activities were conducted by injecting hydrogen release compound and carbon 
sources/electron donors for enhanced in situ bioremediation. The March 2016 sampling results 
indicated that PCE, trichloroethylene, and cis-1 ,2-dichloroethylene were detected in 
groundwater at concentrations of 14 µg/L, 23 µg/L, and 27 µg/L respectively. Therefore, 
Regional Board Site Cleanup Program issued no further action determination letter for the 
subject site on February 7, 2017. 

In the letter dated February 13, 2017, you requested termination of the WDR coverage under 
Regional Board Order No. R4-2002-0030 because all the injection activities were completed in 
February 2016. The coverage under Regional Board Order No. R4-2002-0030 for the subject 
facility is no longer needed and hereby terminated with the exception of enforcement under the 
term of the permit. If you have any questions, please contact the Project Manager, Dr. Ann 
Chang at (213) 620-6122 (ann.chang@waterboards.ca.gov), or the Chief of Groundwater 
Permitting Unit, Dr. Eric Wu at (213) 576-6683 (eric.wu@waterboards.ca.gov). 

Sincerely, 

o ~ al:j~ samuelUngr, P.E 
Executive Officer 

cc: Mr. Fred Clark, The Source Group, Inc. 
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